

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

May 21, 2020

Richard Thorne, Tracy Paino & Nate Postma Nicros 845 Phalen Blvd St. Paul, MN 55106

VIA EMAIL: <u>richard@nicros.com</u>

Re: Appeal for Property at 845 Phalen Boulevard

Dear Mr. Thorne, Mr. Paino & Mr. Postma:

This is to confirm that on May 20, 2020 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, recommended that the City Council grant an extension to June 29, 2020 for compliance with the Fire Inspection Correction Notice dated March 19, 2020. Please reach out to Fire Supervisor James Perucca at 651-266-8996 or <a href="mailto:james.perucca@ci.stpaul.mn.us">james.perucca@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> if you have questions regarding compliance.

This will be on the City Council Agenda for June 10, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. Due to Covid-19 Health Pandemic, in-person is not feasible at this time. If you wish to appeal further, you may submit written testimony to <a href="mailto:Councilhearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us">Councilhearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> or call to voicemail at 651-266-6805.

If you have any questions please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Fire Supervisors
Diane Gavin